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Coming up . . .     
 

7/31/17 – Bill Lucius & Irene Wessel, 
Blanding Red Ware Update 
8/3/ 17 - 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meeting 
   at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center  
8/7/17 – Rudy Baumann, Travelogue 
Amsterdam & Bucharest 
8/14/17 – Jon Caldara, Independence Institute 
8/21/17 – Grant Couch, Citizens' Climate 
Lobby 
8/28/17 – TJ Cole, Justice High School  
9/4/17 – Round Table at Walnut Café, 95th & 
Arapahoe 
9/7/ 17 - 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meeting 
   at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center 
9/11/17 – Julie O’Conner, Essential Light 
Therapy  
 
Program Chairpersons: 
July – Bob Mohling 
August – Paul Bailey 
September – Craig Hurst 
 

 July 17 – Rudi Baumann, Tokyo to Vancouver Travelogue      
 
Rudi, a charter member of our club, highlighted 
the trip that Sharon and he took in 2015. They 
flew nonstop from Denver to Tokyo on the 
recently instituted Boeing B-787 non–stop 
service. After touring Japan that included the 
tail end of the cherry blossom season, they 
boarded a ship to the Aleutians, Seward, and 
along the Inland Passage to their destination 
port, Vancouver. They stopped at several 
Alaskan ports on the way back that included 
Ketchikan. Rudi recommends flying business 
class for addition legroom, and inclusive service 
on smaller ships (400-700 passengers) such as 
those operated by: Crystal, Regent, and Silver 
Seas. Rudi recommends that we take cruises now and not wait for some time in 
the future. Thanks, Rudi, for the interesting travelogue.  
 
July 24 – Capt. Mark Czanderna, Ministry Experience     
 
Capt. Mark, one of our newer club members, 
spoke to us about his ministry experience. He 
and his wife, Capt. Sherry, were assigned to 
the Broomfield Salvation Center in January of 
this year. He mentioned that Billy Graham 
and his uncle and aunt in Lakewood had much 
to do with him entering the ministry. His and 
Capt. Sherry’s various ministries included: 
Christ is the Answer Ministry in El Paso, New 
Life Evangelism Center in Columbia, Youth 
for Christ in Hong Kong, Chinese Church 
Pastor in Houston, English Teacher in 
Guangzhou, China, and Salvation Army 
employees in St. Petersburg and Cadets in 
Atlanta. They have served as Corps Officers 
in Morehead City, NC, Gaffney, SC, 
Hopkinsville, KY, and Nashville South, TN. They have worked in orphanages, 
led Bible studies, helped widows, and served Hispanics, Asians, and Kurdish 
people. Capt. Mark was a Rotarian for 11 years, but felt called to join a Kiwanis 
Club when they arrived in Broomfield for the emphasis on serving the children of 
the world. Thanks for inspiring us, and serving Him!     
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June 30, 2017 – Our Malawi Student Graduates  
-- Bob Mohling, Foothills Kiwanis Member  
 
 
 

Young Life International informed our club that Ndamva 
“Mbikene” Mwale graduated from the University of 
Malawi. Our club has been a partial sponsor of Mbikene 
for the past three years with our donation to Young Life – 
Developing Global Leaders Program.  Mbikene’s major is 
Information Technology. In his letter to our club, he states 
“With joy and excitement I am writing this letter with a 
purpose of expressing my deep heartfelt gratitude for the 
opportunity that I had to be helped by you in my spiritual 
life and also my education, which I know it’s a great 
investment you have made for me, both my family and the 
kingdom of God will benefit from this. Thank you so 
much!! 
Young Life has informed us that our 2017 donation will 
partially support a new student, Moha, a Tanzanian also 
studying Information Technology.  Please let Bob know if 
you would consider being one of Moha’s prayer partners.  
 
Update of Young Life's Developing Global Leaders 
Program (DGL)  
 
Liz Dickson, DGL Partnership Coordinator, sent a letter to 
our club to thank us for our support of students in the 
DGL program. She provides the following snap shot of 
DGL’s influence throughout the world: 
 
• Total number of program graduates – 334 
• Total number of new Young Life clubs started by 

DGL students – 265 
• Total number of Campaigner kids currently led by 

DGL students – 2,574 
• Total number of new leaders trained from DGL 

students – 6,533 
• Total number of kids DGL students took to camp this 

year – 7,693 
• Total number of kids impacted last year in DGL – 

343,850  
 

Aug 3-6 District Convention – “Rendezvous in 
Cheyenne” 
 
The Rocky Mountain District will hold its Convention this 
year in Cheyenne, WY. Registration opens: June 6, 2017.  
Early Bird Special Rate: $60 until July 1, 2017. Regular 
rates of $75 apply on July 2, 2017 until registration closes. 
Cancellation of registration for the conference will be 
accepted with full refund up until July 19, 2017. Register 
on line at: http://rmdkiwanis.com/. Please email or call 
Nancy Wiehagen at 303-462-5148 with questions. 

Arlene Devore Recognized for Service with Golden 
Nuggets Kiwanis Club 
 
Dawn White, Amanda May & Nancy Wiehagen attended 
the farewell party for Arlene Devore, a charter member of 
the Golden Nuggets Kiwanis Club.  Arlene has moved to 
Arizona to be with her family.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Golden Nuggets Kiwanis Club honored Arlene with a 
Lifetime Achievement Award. Thanks, Arlene, for your 
service to our community! 
 
Thoughts and Prayers for Our Club Members 
• To Pete Sprenkle, as he continues to battle bone-

marrow cancer.  
• To Kerry Hassler, who continues additional medical 

testing, and for healing of his second eye after 
surgery. 
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